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                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


March 2009





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club





Aloha! Wow, what a busy month; good thing we had a vacation to rest up for the Seafood and Wine Festival. This year’s festival was a money maker again, but we couldn’t have done without the help of everyone. Mac’s daughter in law made jewelry to sell in the booth.  Steph designed a funny shirt that sold well. Paul Erskine was there for set up and tear down, George Benton is the master recruiter and enlisted help from everywhere (where does he find all these people?) Of course I could not have survived without the help of Steph, Laurie, Dave, John, Barb, Shannon, Jen, Alice, Marge, Cindy, Scott, Jeff, Becka, Nairne, Don H, Don R and Craig. Thanks to everyone, especially Laurie for putting in an extra shift.


Seems that we just finished one project and we were on to the next; the clubhouse is now a lot cleaner inside and out thanks to the crew that showed up to do a well need “spring cleaning”. Mike, Steve and Donita did a wonderful job on the shrubs in front by giving the club a fresh look. Inside the crew painted, scrubbed, washed and cleaned everything they could. Followed by the biggest hamburger I’ve ever seen, this thing fed 13 people.


The upcoming monthly meeting is an opportunity for all of us to bring guests to the meeting to introduce them to our hospitality. And also to see if we can gain information from everyone to make our club stronger and serve our membership better. The board is trying its best to keep everybody informed about everything that happens at the club, but we need everybody’s help in providing us with up to date info about you. So look at the roster online and the Google Group to make sure we have the correct contact info. 


The OCBSEF(foundation) is up and running and seeking those that need to make that tax deductable donation. The foundation is going to be running the sailing classes and will be needing all the help it can get monetarily and in Volunteers, so contact Ron Cole for more info.


It’s hard to believe that the Blessing of the Fleet is here already and open to all pleasure craft this year also, contact the Fishermen’s Wives for more info. Then right around the corner is the Loyalty Days Regatta at the end of April; contact Terry for more info about signing up. Of course that means that we start Wednesday night races the next week!!!


Remember, this is your club; its voyage


is as only good as its crew.                                   Ken  





 


 








Calendar in Brief March


10 – Board Meeting


21 – General Meeting


21 – Blessing of the Fleet





April


14 – Board Meeting


18-19 – Depoe Bay Wooden Boat Show


25 – General Meeting


25-26 – Loyalty Days Regatta


29 – Wednesday Sailboat Racing Begins





May


2 – Loyalty Days Parade


12 - Board Meeting


16 – General Meeting


16 – Rhododendron Days Parade


25 – Memorial Day





Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ken Brown at tyrguy@yahoo.com 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com"�alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








		    Commodore’s Log





March Monthly Meeting and Mini Membership Melee





Where: YBYC Clubhouse


When: Saturday March 21


	Social Time 6:00 p.m.


	Dinner Served 6:45 p.m.


Theme:  Bring a guest(s)/potential member(s).�


Serving:  Irish Stew & Soda Bread (plastic bowls provided)


Please Bring: A side, salad or dessert to share.  


Remember:  Your place settings and beverage of choice.


Featuring: Ship’s Store Sale - chance to get your YBYC


 merchandise at discounted March Madness price$$.  � �Since our hope is to gain new members, please be ready to share a fun/exciting yachting experience you have had, or some way the club has enhanced your life. 


 


An RSVP is greatly appreciated, so we know how many guests to expect.  Please email to Alice at � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc906.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=alimc_77@msn.com" \t "_blank" �alimc_77@msn.com� by the 19th if possible.


 


� �
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Free Class:  Intro to Racing


The Yaquina Bay Yacht Club is sponsoring a beginning small boat racing class. A follow-up to the beginning sailing course, this is a way to introduce new sailors to racing.  The 4 week course is intended for crews of two who stay together aboard Lido 14s throughout the course, then participate in the Loyalty Days regatta after the last lesson. 





There is no charge or age limit for this class. Skippers and crew should plan to register as a team of adults, youth, or a combination of an adult and a youth.  The class size is limited to the first five teams.





Requirements: Both skipper and crew must be club members and passed the YBYC basic sailing course or demonstrate basic skills aboard a small boat (Lido).  





Dates: Saturdays, March 28, April 4, 11, 13. 


Time: 9:00 – 2:00


If you would like more information, or want to sign up for the class, contact Joe Novello � HYPERLINK "mailto:JoeNovello3@gmail.com" ��JoeNovello3@gmail.com�.  
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Members’ Corner 


Please welcome new member Mike and Pat Blackburn, our newest club members!  The Blackburns took the Adult Sailing course last fall and are looking for a good first boat.  Introduce yourself at the next meeting!


Please let MaryAnn and Larry Beggs, the new YBYC Membership Chairs, know if any of your contact information has changed so the roster can be updated. 	


The YBYC Membership Roster is online at the YBYC Google Group and updated regularly.  To access YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: � HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc" \t "_blank" �http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new log ons only)











Want to Make a Tax Deductible Donation?


That’s right. We have the ability to accept tax-deductible donations! We can do that through the newly formed Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation (OCBSEF). This Corporation has been formed for the purposes of community boating education and, as such, is eligible for 501(c) (3) tax-exempt status.  So, please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. We are looking for items that can be resold that have significant value, though your cash donation is always graciously appreciated. 


Ron Cole, Education Chair














Section 100 Boats for Sale


We're looking for a good home for our boat Chey-Breeze.�This is a well-known boat on Yaquina Bay, formerly known as Rhapsody, and a proven racer! Winner of the yacht club's PHRF overall award, this is the boat to be on if you want to win and cruise in style.��1981 Catalina 25 Tall Rig with Pop Top, Fin Keel, with 4 headsails, 2 mainsails, 1 spinnaker and spinnaker equipment.�All lines run aft for easy single-handed sailing.


See More about Catalina 25s through this link to the Owners Manual�� HYPERLINK "http://www.catalina-capri-25s.org/manbro/Cat25manpre88.pdf" �http://www.catalina-capri-25s.org/manbro/Cat25manpre88.pdf���Talk to us about the boat!  Asking $5,600.00  541-265-4575 alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com





We’ll be happy to take you sailing on it anytime!        -Stephanie and Ken Brown
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Hi Everyone,


 


The Hospitality Committee wants to let you know about the time change for the monthly general meetings.  Effective immediately, the new time (still on the third Saturday of every month unless otherwise announced) will be:


                   Social Time from 6pm to 6:45pm with dinner following.


 


We have made this change to accommodate some of our members who are unable to attend club meetings due to the earlier dinner time.  Hope to see you all there for the upcoming meetings.  


 


The Hospitality Committee - Laurie Weitkamp, Vicki Mines, Donita Cole








Weekend Cruises





Join us for sailing excursions on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month.  Upcoming dates are March 15, April 5 and April 19.   Rally begins at noon near the CG buoy outside the Embarcadero Marina.  All boats are encouraged to get out and enjoy our beautiful bay.


There’s a discussion open on the Google Group, let’s use the forum to check on cruise plans and add cruising ideas.  It’s open for us all to post messages.         





Upcoming Cruise Directors


 


March 15 – Open


April 5 - Open


April 19 – Open (last practice weekend before the Regatta!)





�








March 8 Clubhouse Work Party





Tom and Alice McNamara, George Benton, Mac McConnell, Mike Blackburn, Joe Novello, Donita Cole, Ken and Stephanie Brown, Terry Lettenmaier, Laurie Weitkamp, Tim, Sarah and Jane Myrick, Steve Leonard, Paul Erskine, Tom & Karel Murphy all joined forces for a couple hours of cleaning and tidying and yard work.  The windows are sparkly, the light fixtures are brighter, the bathrooms are fresh, the fridge is like new, and all the nail and tack holes are filled and painted! 





The boats in the side yard have been repositioned for easier maneuverability and the landscaping is ready for spring!  The outdoor team braved hail, snow, rain and wind to trim the shrubs and tame the weeds.  Thanks for everyone’s hard work, it made a big job go quickly and it was much more fun, too.  





Thanks, club members!   -Stephanie, House Chair





The Backpages
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Monthly meeting hosts needed!





Please help make YBYC monthly meetings the type of events you'd like to see by hosting a meeting!  Meeting hosts have free rein to do anything they want at the meeting: chose the theme, decorate, enlist others, bring in speakers, organize activities, decide how to spend $100 on the meeting, and generally create an enjoyable time for all.  





We have lots of open dates this year and encourage you to make meetings the type of event you'd like to attend--if you don't, who will?  


Open dates are:	�June 20					November 21 (Annual meeting)


September 19					December 19	�October 17				


	


If you'd like to host a meeting, please contact Laurie (� HYPERLINK "http://us.mc906.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=laurie3665@hotmail.com" �laurie3665@hotmail.com�, 541-867-4603).








�
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Section 250 - Parts Wanted





Section 300 - Misc. Merchandise


***New Listing***


For Sale: 20' Boat Slip at the Embarcadero (M-211).


Maximum boat size is 22'. Slip has fresh water bib, 20 Amp service and storage locker. Great spot to sail in and out of slip.


Asking $3,500. Please check on HOA fees. Ron. 270-5900.





Section 400 - Crew Available





Section 450 - Crew Wanted





Section 500 – Services





Section 600 – Personals





Section 999 - Anything Else?








�
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Clubhouse Update


March 10 – Board Meeting 7 p.m.			April 11 - Rented


March 17 – Rented					April 16 - Rented


March 21 – Morning – Rented			April 25-26 Loyalty Days Regatta


March 21 – Monthly Meeting & Potluck		April 25 – Monthly Meeting & Potluck


March 28 – Racing Clinic				April 27 - Rented





Please respect the privacy of our renters; their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!


Contact Stephanie for rental or calendar information or go on the website. 


 	


Did you know?  Members can use the clubhouse for small informal gatherings anytime it’s not reserved or rented, with the understanding that other club members may use it also.  And, each membership can have one no-charge, exclusive use of the clubhouse per year, with board approval.  Check with the house chair before scheduling your event.  In the case of informal member use, you may be bumped by a paying renter.





The Backpages


Classified Ads


	To place your ad email the editor at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ybyc.email@gmail.com" ��ybyc.email@gmail.com�  Classified ads from individuals are free.  Commercial ads may be subject to advertising fees.


Section 100 – Boats for Sale			Section 400 – Crew Available


Section 150 – Boats Wanted			Section 450 – Crew Wanted


Section 200 – Parts for Sale			Section 500 - Services


Section 250 – Parts Wanted			Section 600 - Personals


Section 300 – Misc. Merchandise		Section 999 – Anything Else





YBYC Business people:  








Do you have a service or product that you want to advertise in the newsletter?  





Members want to do business with other members and we all can benefit.  Do you have any member specials you want to tell us about?  





Yacht club membership offers many things, like the opportunity to support our fellow members’ businesses which keeps our local communities thriving! 








Our club’s Advertising and Member Discount Program is a work in progress, watch your mailbox for upcoming developments!





Contact the Newsletter Editor to participate!
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Club Lido 14s on the dock





	Two of YBYC's Lido 14s are on the dinghy dock and available for club member use.  These 2 or 3 person dinghies are fun to sail and explore Yaquina Bay.


	To use the Lidos, check the online calendar for availability, and place your reservation by contacting Stephanie Brown at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� or 541-265-4575; reservations are posted online on the club’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg" �www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg� under the ‘Calendar’ tab.  


	Lido sails, rudders/tillers, and safety equipment are kept in the shed along with a sign-out sheet: indicate when and where you're headed and whether the boat needs repair once you return. Lido users must have a signed club waiver on file (available on the YBYC website).  Happy sailing!





A Bit of Missing History


After many years of storage, we have located the YBYC Chili Cook-off trophy.  But we need your help to fill in the missing winners’ names.  Below is the list of recorded champs to help jog your memory.  





2003 and 2004 were held in the Embarcadero’s fireside room; 2005 through 2007 were held in the clubhouse.   If you can fill in the blanks, let me know!


-Stephanie     � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" ��alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� 





32nd Annual Seafood and Wine Festival


Thanks to all who made this event a success again!  Paul, George and Mac for Set-up and Tear Down; Nairne, Becka, Barb, Jen, John, Stephanie, Jeff,  Laurie, Shannon, Scott, Alice, Cindy, Ken, Don, George, for their work in the booth, and all the others who pitched in for this busy and profitable weekend!  








Section 100 Boats for Sale





***New Listing!!***





24' San Juan Racer/Cruiser�"Little Annie's Fannie"�$3900 obo�contact Garth





Section 150 – Boats Wanted








Section 200 Parts for Sale





 2007 4 stroke Honda 8HP XL shaft outboard engine (smooth cover style) and has never been in the water! (NEW) Make offer!��Scott�Boat: Nancy Jane�(503) 580-3344 (cell)





1993 – Jill Pridgeon	2002 – Sara Skamser


1994 – Anne Williams	2003 - Unrecorded


1995 – Jim & Lee Fouts	2004 - Unrecorded


1996 – Maryann Sabanskas	2005 - Unrecorded


1997 – Mike Smith		2006 - Unrecorded


1998 – Tim Myrick		2007 - Unrecorded


1999 – Dorothy Bogumil	2008 – MaryAnn Beggs


2000 – Steve Klein	2009 – Stephanie Brown


2001 – John Dougherty	











The Ship’s Store has new inventory








Stop by the Ship’s Store at the next meeting and check out the newest T-Shirt in the YBYC collection.  This all black t shirt is great for members, crew, family, and friends.   





“My Drinking Team Has A Sailing Problem”





The price is just right, On Sale!





Perfect for the next regatta – coming up in just a few weeks!











�








What does membership do for you? The YBYC Board needs your input.





	Gather your thoughts about your membership in our club, how much it’s worth and how much you get back.  We’re looking for your insights on the benefits and the obstacles to joining our yacht club.  We’ll have a brief survey available at the March Membership Melee, we hope you’ll participate.  We all know people who want to join but don’t.  Help us open our doors and welcome the next wave of members.  


�


�








